Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 10th November at 7.30pm
1. Present – Cllr’s Lintott (Chair), Bennion, Coulson, and Croucher
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllrs. Jackson, Boswell and Stanley
3. Minutes of last meeting
      Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record
4. Matters Arising – none
5. Declarations of interest – Cllr.Coulson - Amenity Fund application
6. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated. Clerk once again asked that Blue and Red file are circulated and returned on time. 
7. County Councillor’s Report  tabled                                                                                                                                                   
· FANTASTIC RESULTS in early years and Key Stage 1 EDUCATION
Ensuring our children have the best possible start to their education lays the platform for higher attainment further down the line.  The fact that children in Suffolk are meeting or exceeding the national figures is an excellent achievement, and one from which we will continue to build. 
· attainment levels up in Suffolk schools
This forecasted boost in results and subsequent move up the education league tables for Suffolk is excellent news and a testament to the hard work and dedication of teachers, heads, governors, parents and, most importantly, students. All this said, there is still a lot of work to do to make Suffolk one of the best educational authorities in the UK.
· Suffolk ‘first’ to extend Better Broadband programme

Plans to extend the roll-out of super-fast broadband to more households and business were signed and sealed last week. As the service becomes increasingly available, people should use the ‘Better Broadband for Suffolk’ website (www.betterbroadbandsuffolk.com) to check to see if their home or business can receive faster broadband services.

· UK’s first Youth Employment Centre opening soon

The UK’s first ever dedicated youth employment centre, at Fraser House in Ipswich is underway.  
· COunty council pledge to tackle mental health

Mental health has often been overlooked, when taken alongside other health issues.  Signing this pledge is a sign of our commitment to raise awareness and help eradicate the stigma that is so often unfairly attached to mental health.

· Key improvements in safe-guarding children praised

There is also an ongoing programme for engaging partner agencies in the training.  There has been a 33.8% reduction in the length of time children are subject to Child Protection Plans over 18 months, and 83% of Chairs of Child Protection Conferences have been independently assessed as good or outstanding.

· Success for first-ever Suffolk Skills Show

Suffolk businesses turned out in great numbers to support the first-ever Suffolk Skills Show; a skills and careers event reaching over 4,000 young people. 
· Suffolk’s blue-light partnership awarded nearly £5million in funding

A newly-awarded government grant will help increase the number of shared bases in Suffolk for fire, police and ambulance services. 
Full report can be read on village website or sent by email
8. District Councillor - No Report received
9. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters. 
b) Cheque authorisation given for PC Insurance £277.61, Clerks Admin (Computer Paper) £6.25, Noticeboard purchase £2099.84 and Poppy Wreath £18 50.          CS
c) Amenity Fund - Cheque confirmation for Amenity Fund for Newsletter for Aug /Sept of £39 agreed
d) Amenity Fund Rules - Cllr. Lintott reported that the new rules had been signed by the PCC, Village Hall Chairman and himself on behalf of the parish Council. Clerk to hold signed copy.  
e) Report from The External Auditors - BDO LLP reported that all was in accordance with proper practices and no matters came to their attention. 
f) Amenity Fund bids for November  Three bids were presented 
                 1) Funding towards the repair of the foot path through the churchyard which has been

                    deemed unsafe

           2) Funding towards the new parish Noticeboard

                 3) Funding for PIR lighting for the Village Hall to improve lighting near the side gate to

                     the churchyard
It was agreed that £500 be given to the PCC for the repair of the footpath to be claimed once the work is to go ahead. The clerk to send the PCC a letter of commitment. £300 to be given towards the cost of the Noticeboard. It was suggested that the Village Hall should first approach the ACC to see if they could fund the work but the Amenity Fund will cover the cost should this not be forthcoming.

The 2014 fete monies has also been received for £522.79

Clerk to add a commitments column to the Amenity Fund financial statements                     CS                  

10. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – none 
d) Decisions – none
       Cllr Croucher raised the issue of having to pay for planning advice. He agreed to investigate

       further.
11. Reports -
a. Police Report – None received
b. Neighbourhood Watch - Nothing new to report except he has had problems with email list following changes by BT to his account. Report to be sent for inclusion in The Street
c. Village Hall - Cllr. Coulson reported that the VH continued to be used well.
d. Highways and Footpaths - Problems caused by recent heavy rain at the bottom of the hill coming into the village. Several vehicles broke down. Clerk to contact Highways to ask that the area be review to see what could be done to improve drainage. 

The ongoing problem of overgrown hedges. Clerk had contacted the County Cllr. who

            suggested that contact with landowners was the first step to resolve the problem. Clerk

            asked to write a report in Parish Council newsletter to remind landowners about their
            responsibilities with hedges and ditches                                                                            CS
e. Tree Warden - No report received
f. SALC - No report received
g. PARK - No report received
h. Website - Request for Village Hall to check their pages for any up dates                         MC
12. Rendham Green Report - Cllr Lintott has spoken to Matthew Greenburgh Tree Warden and hope to have further discussion about when to start work and what to do first. To report back at the Janaury meeting. Another dead tree had fallen in the road so important that work starts a.s.a.p.                                                                                                                                       RL
13. Noticeboard - The Noticeboard has been purchased. It was agreed to start work on the 29th November to remove the old noticeboard and to install the new one. Cllr. Coulson agreed to purchased the postcrete ready for the work.                                                                       MC/RL
14. Removal of Payphone - The clerk received a form from SCDC re the telephone box. It was an enquiry as to whether the box should remain. There have been 4 telephone calls from the box in the last year. Form returned informing them the Parish wished to see the box remain as a telephone facility.
15. Filming and Reporting at PC meeting - Cllr. Lintott felt that he needed further information about this and it was agreed that the clerk circulate what information was available.               CS
16. Matter arising from the September Parish Council meeting not listed – none
17. Any Other Business – 

a) Cllr Croucher reported that a branch from the tree in the churchyard was over hanging the road. Clerk agreed to notify the PCC.                                              CS
18. Parish Council dates for year 2015 
      Change of date for September 2015 meeting to 14th September 2015 agreed 
	Parish Council Meeting
	12th January 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	 16th March 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	11th May 2015
	7.00pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th May 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th July 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th September 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th November 2015
	7.30pm
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